
HAWKINS ROAD CULVERT REPLACEMENT PROJECT
PIN: 9755.15

The Town of Sanford, in cooperation with the 
New York State Department of Transportation 
(NYSDOT), is in the process of developing 
preliminary plans for the replacement of the 
culvert carrying Hawkins Road over an unnamed 
stream immediately east of Huggins Road. 

This project proposes to replace the existing 
7’ diameter steel culvert and laid-up stone 
wingwalls with a 12’ diameter galvanized steel 
culvert and steel sheeting wingwalls. The existing 
culvert and wingwalls are in a deteriorated 
condition with less than 10 years of expected 
service life remaining. The existing culvert outlet is 
perched above the stream which impairs fish and 
other aquatic organism passage, this condition 
will be corrected during the replacement of the 
culvert.

The estimated construction cost for this project 
is approximately $683,000. Construction is 
anticipated to be completed late in the 2024 
construction season, but if permitting or material 
availability delays occur construction may 
be delayed until Spring 2025.  This project is 
funded 100% by New York State Department of 
Transportation.

A public information meeting about the project 
will be held during the regular board meeting 
on February 13th, 2024 at 7:00 PM at the Town 
of Sanford Town Hall. 

This informational flyer is being distributed 
as part of the continuing efforts by NYSDOT, 
and the Town of Sanford to encourage public 
input into the development of transportation 
projects. 

PLAN VIEW

 During construction Hawkins Road in the vicinity 
of the project will be closed for approximately 8 
weeks. All traffic will be detoured as shown on 
the detour plan on the back of this pamphlet. The 
proposed detour route, along NY Route 41 to N. 
Sanford Road (County Route 241) to Clark Road 
to Hawkins Road is 13.1 miles and can be driven 
in approximately 21 minutes.   However, it is 
anticipated that affected residents will not have to 
drive the full detour.  Residents on Hawkins Road 
to the east of the project will utilize the east half 
of the detour to access NY Route 41 south adding 
approximate 1.5 miles to their trip or access 
Route 88 via Walker and Perry Roads which also 
adds about 1.5 miles to their trip.  It is anticipated 
residents to the west of the project will access NY 
Route 41 to travel north or south as they normally 
would.

Questions and 
comments can be 
provided in person at 
the public information 
meeting or by using 
the attached comment 
form. Please provide 
comments to the Town 
Supervisor’s office no 
later than February 27, 
2024.



DETOUR PLAN/LOCATION MAP
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Please see attached flyer for a description of work. Provide any questions or comments no later  
than February 27, 2024 in writing via email to highwaysuperintendent@townofsanfordny.com or fill out 
the form below and submit to:

Mr. Leo Shew 
Town of Sanford 
Highway Superintendent 
91 Second Street 
Deposit, NY 13754

Date:

Name:

Address:

Comments:


